
PJ’s Ponderings…                                                                                                                             January 2019 
 

20 David said further to his son Solomon, “Be strong and of good courage, and act. 

 Do not be afraid or dismayed; for the LORD God, my God, is with you.  

God will not fail you or forsake you,  

until all the work for the service of the house of the LORD is finished. 

I Chronicles 28:20 

 

The words above are fitting as Trinity Church lives into 2019.  As a church, we have before us an awesome 
opportunity to tell our story which is rooted in a rich heritage of extravagant welcome.  We have been and 
continue to be a melting pot of faith traditions that celebrate our diversity and unity.  Together, we can be the 
church that flings open its doors and bids ALL to come in. 
 
Where do we begin?  The first step is to look at our own faith stories and the stories of Trinity Church.  Every 
one of us has a story to tell about of how God’s love and grace fills our daily lives.   Likewise, the church has a 
wealth of stories which highlight our caring and compassion for all God’s children.  Trinity church continues to 
shine bright on the corner of 8th and Clay Street. 
 
Once we are able to tell our own stories to one another, then we are ready for step two which requires us to 
“Fear Not” as we tell the GOOD NEWS of Jesus Christ within our various communities. In sharing there is power 
for healing and hope for the future.   Our stories, Trinity’s stories matter; they can make a difference in the 
lives of others.   
 

So, let us keep close to our hearts the words spoken by David to his son: 
“Do not be afraid or dismayed, for the LORD God, my God, is with you. “                                                                     

Grace and Peace! ~ Pastor Jane 
 

Good Communication leads to Healthy Relationships!   

It is time once again to list some possible reasons you may want to give Pastor Jane a call at 812-631-1147! 
 

 Would you like Pastor to visit you in your home? Simply call! 
 

 Do you have a pastoral need?  Do you want to… get married, be baptized, join the church, receive holy 
communion, have Pastor present for your surgery, be visited in the hospital, or simply talk?  Pastor will only 
know your needs IF you tell her. 

 

 Do you have a question or concern about:  a ministry or activity for which Pastor Jane has leadership 
responsibilities?  Talking to her directly is both helpful and respectful. 
 

 Do you have an idea for a new ministry or do you want to share your gifts of time or talent?  Call Pastor! 
 

My thanks to all who have been excellent communicators in the past; our ministry together has been a blessing.           
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 Alene F. – home following hip replacement. 
 Nina F. – Northwood’s to regain strength. 
 Rich M. – Northwood’s, Rm. # 516 following hip replacement. 
 Woody T. – St. Charles Health Care, Room #101. 
 Diane G. – working on gaining strength. 
 Roberta H.– receiving chemo. 

Living with cancer:  Diane G., Hugh M., Pete R., Alene F., Roberta H.  
 

 Let us pray for victims of hurricanes, typhoons, tornadoes, flood waters, fires and earthquakes throughout 
the world.  Let us pray for safety for all involved in recovery efforts and ask God to bring comfort to those in 
grief. 
 

 Let us pray for family, friends and strangers who are recovering from illness or surgery, and those in grief. 
 

 Let us continue to pray for all God’s children who are separated from their families, and those who have been 
victims of violence. 

 

 Let us pray for our military men & women and their families.   
 
With winter at hand, these folks may not be able to be in church, please send cards or visit them. 
 

 Josephine J.  Northwood Skilled Care, 2515 Newton St., Rm.  # 210 

 Eileen R.  The Timbers, 2909 Howard Dr.  Rm. # 505 

 Jason S.  The Timbers, 2909 Howard Dr.  Rm. # 316-2 

 Margie K.  Scenic Hills Care Center, 311 E. First Street, Ferdinand, IN 47532 

 Marge S.  111 W. 26th Street, Apt. # 2 

 Mariemma H.  Northwood Assisted Living, 400 W. Pleasant View,  Apt. # 23  (812-634-7945) 

 Jack A.    Northwood Assisted Living, 400 W. Pleasant View,  Apt. # 1 (812-634-7902) 

 Carrie L.   855 Missouri St., Apt. # 17, Ferdinand, IN 57532 

 Doris W.  Hamilton Trace, 11851 Cumberland Rd. Fishers, IN   46037 

 
 
Welcome New Members:  December 2, 2018 

Hailey Knebel is the grand-daughter of Corma & Gerald Knebel.  She lives at 2551 Birk Drive in Jasper.  Hailey 
is a freshman at Jasper High School.  You will see her smiling face behind the counter of Wendy’s. 
 
Peyton Blackgrave is the daughter of Jon Blackgrave.  She lives at 461 E. 2nd Avenue in Jasper.  Peyton is a 
senior at Jasper High School.  You will also see her smiling face behind the counter at Bread & Butter. 

 

Men’s Fellowship . . .        
Next gathering will be on Sunday, January 13, 2019 @ 9:00 am in the lounge 
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January 6th     Epiphany Celebration & Communion   
Bible Lesson      Matthew 2; 1-12       Message   “Nine Miles Short”  
Bible Readers       Janice Sunderman, John Schnarr  Music    Gather & Sing Choir 
Time with Children Pastor Jane         Sunday School Offering:   Lillie Campbell 
Acolyte: Harry Hulsman           Child Care: Dana Schnarr, Jack Goodhue 
Ushers:  8:00 am Carol Rasche, Carol Mundy, Linda Troxler 

    10:15 am  Adam, Kari, Karsen, Kaiden Roth , Greg, Addie, Corbin, Hannah Schnarr, John & Janis Schnarr 
Media Producer: John Kahle          
Media:     8:00 am Kurt Vonderheide    10:15 am Anna Vonderheide Grant 
Communion Preparation:  Kari, Adam, Karsen, Kaiden Roth  
Communion Servers:  8:00 am  Alene Frank   10:15 am  John Schnarr, Greg Schnarr, Kari Roth, David Peters 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
January 13th     Baptism of Jesus & Installation of Leadership  

Bible Lesson      Matthew 3: 13-17        Message   “Baptized for Service” 
Bible Readers        Mary Ann Weisheit, Adam Roth    Special Music   TBA 
Time with Children Audra Jahn          Sunday School Offering: Jace Hafele    
Acolyte:    Mason Mauck         Child Care: Heather Goodhue, Maggie Hubster 
Ushers     8 am   Gary & Alene Frank    

10:15 am  Jerry Brewer, Larry LaGrange, Mike Heck, Angie Heowener, Dan Sergesketter 
Media Producer: Kurt Vonderheide   
Media Techs:  8 am   Kurt Vonderheide      10:15 am:  Adam Roth 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

January 20th    
Bible Lesson      Matthew 4: 1-11        Message  “Facing Our Temptations” 
Bible Readers        Bill Small, Susan McGovren     Music   Gather & Sing Choir 
Acolyte:    Lilly Hulsman         Child Care: Selena Vonderheide, Jack Goodhue 
Time with Children Heather Goodhue        Sunday School Offering: Parker Jahn 
Ushers     8 am   Bill Small, Bret Astrike   

        10:15 am  John & Susan McGovren. Kevin & Melissa Blackgrave 
Media Producer & Tech:   Mark Blackgrave      

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

January 27th    ONE Service at 9:30 am 
Bible Lesson    Matthew 5: 1-16        Message   “Letting Our Light Shine” 
Confirmand   Mason Mauck         Time with Children  Pastor Jane 
Acolyte:    Mitchell Mauck         Child Care: Lisa Schmidt 
Music     Sunday School Choir       Media Tech & Producer: John Kahle 
Ushers:     Jack Goodhue, Laurel Hubster, Amanda Schnell, Jace Goodhue  

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

A worship reminder:   The cold and flu season is upon us! 

 Feel free to pass the Peace with words only. 

 For the departing song – feel free to stand next to one another without holding hands. 

 Pastor Jane will shake all those hands extended to her; feel free to greet with words only. 

 May God bless us with good health and a faithful spirit. 
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From the Pulpit…  8:00 am & 10:15 am Worship 
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Trinity Annual Meeting Day … January 27, 2019 
9:30 am ONE Family Worship Service 

  

Bible Lesson:   Matthew 5: 1-16              Music:  Kid’s choir         Message:     “Letting Our Light Shine!” 
 

 

10:30 am  Annual Meeting  - “Fear Not – Telling Our Story” 

    All-church Picture & Leadership Picture 
    Celebrating our Ministry 

Agenda Items: Accepting the printed Annual Report 
              Adoption of new Constitution, as proposed. 
     Update on God’s Home Improvement. 
     Telling Your Story 
 

11:30 am  Potluck  The Parish Life Team will be hosting a potluck luncheon following worship and our meeting.   Please 
bring a dish to share; meat and table service will be provided. 

Noon   Homeward  

 

Photos Needed for Congregation Meeting! 
Each year we enjoy a slideshow before the Annual Meeting and 2019 is no exception. If you have digital photos of any 
church gathering or project that may be candidates for the slideshow, please contact Ellen Vonderheide to find out who 
is collecting the pictures.   Thank you! 
 

Annual Reports are due no later than January 3rd; you can send them earlier!  Reports are needed 
from the following:   
Council President   Vice-President      Memorial Team   Youth Ministry Leader   Pastor Music 
Ministry Leader    Women’s Guild     Finance Team    Property Team     Audit Report 
Pastoral Relations   Christian Education Team  God’s Home Improvement         
 

Reports should highlight your ministry in 2018 and give a sneak preview of the ministry joys and challenges coming our 
way in 2019. 
 

Financial Reports: submit them as soon as you have reconciled with the bank.  Thanks to all for submitting your reports 
in a timely manner. 

 

Sunday School 2019 - Join Us at 9:00 am! 
NO Sunday School on January 27th   

Kid’s Choir will sing at the 9:30 am worship on January 27th.  

 

 
 
Our after school ministry begins under the direction of Liz Barker, our new Children’s Ministry Leader.  Volunteers are 
needed; please sign up on the sheet next to the elevator.  Watch for more details in the January bulletins. 

 

 Confirmation 2019…  Wednesdays , 6:15 – 7:15  PM          January 2nd    No Confirmation 

January 9th   Being a Christian in Today’s World 
January 16th  Mission of the Church 
January 23rd   Becoming a Christian – A Personal Decision 
January 30th   Questions of Faith 
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2019 Kids in Christ’s Service -  January 9th & 23rd  
3:00 – 5:00 PM 

 

http://bnichols.pwp.blueyonder.co.uk/freecc/images/image73.htm


Mission Alive… at Trinity UCC 
 

January Mission:  Blankets of Love 
Our mission for January is Blankets of Love sponsored by Church World Service.  A blanket can provide warmth to a 
victim of a flood or fire or serve as bedding to a guest in a homeless shelter.  CWS reports that from January to June 
of this year, 19,201 blankets have been distributed in the United States.  With your $10.00, you can give a blanket 
that can provide warmth and shelter, comfort and privacy, and healing and hope wherever God’s people may need 
care.  Your support makes a difference in the lives of these children and families.  Envelopes can be found in the pew 

holders.    Goal:  $400 (40 blankets) 

 
 
Gift to the Christ Child Update… 

Heartfelt thanks for your overwhelming support of Gift to the Christ Child.  You purchased over 60 gifts and gift cards 
for our 2018 & 2019 Adopt-A-Family. This kind holiday gesture ends our assistance to one family, but we hope you will 
continue to pray for them. Our new family will also need your prayers and support. (See below.)   

 
 
2019 Adopt-a-Family - This family includes mom, dad, & 4 children.   

Mom was recently diagnosed with fairly aggressive cancer and will undergo surgery soon.  The costly treatments and 
doctor bills have, and will continue to, put a crunch on their budget.  When approached about receiving our help they 
were VERY grateful and humbled.   

 
 

Food Bank Sunday – January 6th 
In January, we will be collecting breakfast bars.  On Food Bank Sunday, your donation will be placed by the altar and 
dedicated.  Contributions will go to the Jasper Community Food Bank.  Throughout the month, please place your 
donations in the plastic tubs in the foyer.  

 In December, as of the printing of this newsletter, we have collected 43 cans of soup.  

In February, we will be collecting pasta and spaghetti sauce. 

 
2019 Mission Calendar – Revised!   
 Initial Envelope …  $5 helps cover the cost of the envelopes. 

 Loose Offering Goal …  $1 per household each Sunday! 
 Sunday School Offering …  Help your children become good stewards! 

 Maintenance contributions… Help fund the non-budget repair costs.   

 Outreach Opportunities …          Goal  Food Bank Donations 
January   Blankets of Love         $400  Breakfast snack bars 
February Riley’s Children Hospital           $400  Pasta & Spaghetti Sauce 
March  Lent – Stepping Forward           $5,000  Hamburger & Tuna Helper 

VBS Soup & Dessert Lunch        $800      
April   Lent – Stepping Forward           $5,000  Canned Vegetables 
May  One Great Hour of Sharing        $400  canned chicken & Fish 
June  VBS Mission Project          $800  boxed Mac & Cheese 
July    Christmas in July              $1,000  canned fruit 
August                  Cereal 
September College gift cards (8)        $200  Beans 
October  Neighbors in Need             $400  Boxed Dressing mix 
November Clothe the Children           $3,000  Peanut Butter & jelly 
December  Gift to the Christ Child gifts/gift cards  Soup 

Remember - Your gift of Time &Talents is equal to any offering! 
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Pastor’s Joy Journal…        (This is just a hint of the joys in my heart.) 

 

 What a joy to have 30 children & youth lead worship on December 9th! 
 

 What a wonderful Christmas Reception on the 9th; thank you Women’s Guild and all who provided a table 
of goodies. 

 

 What a joy to see 32 poinsettias adorning the sanctuary.   
 

 Advent appeared with the glory of royal blue and the promise of peace, hope, love, and joy.  Thanks to all 
who helped! 

 

 A special THANK YOU to Fred Robberts for the beautiful angel masterpieces and for his work on the new 
Chrismons. 

 

 Cookies, cookies, and more cookies…  A new record was set!  Thank you for all who purchased on Sunday.  
The few leftover trays were given to the police department! 

 

 Let us share God’s love!  12 shoppers helped parents select clothing for 36 kids for a cost of $2,583.70.  Plus, 
2 families receive a special Christmas.  Plus, we celebrate helping 39 households with our outreach 
assistance funds from the interest off of the Edna Joseph Trust. 

 

 Looking forward to  a wonderful service on Christmas Eve, filled with the music of the angels. 
 

 It is a joy to see the Circle Drive take shape.   
 

 Thank you to ALL the volunteers who are helping cover the various office duties. 

 
Behind the Scenes:  (Here is what is happening!) 
 

 A NEW Directory is available!  Please check the information for your family and let the church office know if there is 
a correction. 

 

 Please join me in thanking those going off Council (Randy Catt & Dan Sergesketter) for their dedication and leadership 
this past year.  I am also appreciative of all those who have served on various teams and now are moving to other 
ministries; thank you for sharing your time and talents with Trinity Church. 

 

 The search for a Church Secretary is underway.  Fred Robberts is chairing a search team who will seek someone for 
this position.   

 

 The 2018 Annual Report- available for pick-up on January 20th.       This will give everyone time to read it before we 
gather on the 27th.  

 

 Consider sponsoring a bulletin cover or providing altar flowers in honor or memory of someone.  Particularly, we are 
looking for sponsors for the Palm Sunday, Easter, Pentecost bulletins. A sign-up sheet is located on the bulletin board 
in the foyer.  Please see Pastor Jane, if you are interested.   

 

 Various ministry teams will be meeting in January to organize and plan for the coming year. To-date 54 persons are 
serving on our ministry teams, plus many volunteers doing a variety of tasks.  

 

 We received 111 Time & Talent Sheets.  The complete Time and Talent list has been emailed to leaders of our different 
teams. Plus a copy has been placed on various bulletin boards:  church entrance, sacristy, and office.      If you would 
like a copy, call the office.  

 

 We received 42 Promise cards; look for these to be included with your 2018 giving statement as a reminder of your 
promise to God.  
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Stewardship Reminders 

 

 Loose Offering Goal - Again in 2019, we will continue a Loose Offering Campaign.  In 2018, your extra dollars 
made a major difference in our church family.  We took joy in seeing our dollars go to work in our church, 
community and the world.    Thank you for your support of our church and programs! 
 

 Operating Income - Giving by the congregation continued to be strong in 2018.  A new year is a new 
opportunity to consider your ability and willingness to share God’s abundance.  Please consider your giving 
for 2019 and how you can help to share God’s love in the world.  We are grateful for your continued support. 
 

 Maintenance Contributions - Again in 2019, you are provided with a maintenance envelope in your 
Stewardship Box.  These funds go to provide for much needed maintenance and improvements for our 
facilities.  Thank you for taking pride in our Church.  Every dollar makes a difference!  “Thanks for your 
continued support.”  

 
 

 

2018 Statement of Giving Record 

 When you receive your 2018 Statement of Giving Record, there will be an additional piece of paper 
included.  If you turned in a “Promise or Pledge Card for 2019” it will be returned back to you.    Your statements 
will be available at the entrance of the church beginning January 20, 2019.  

We thank you for your generosity in 2018 and for your commitment in 2019. 

 
 

 

Attendance at Trinity UCC 
 

Date 
 

Worship 
 

Attendance 
 

Total 

 

Youth Adults 

Dec. 
2 

8:15 am 25 
113 17 11 

10:15 am 88 

Dec. 
9 

8:15 am 24 
120 30 12 

10:15 am 96 

Dec. 
16 

8:15 am 37 
109 16 6 

10:15 am 72 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Monthly Blood Pressure Checks 

Monthly blood pressure checks will be provided by Janet Meyer, RN, on the third Sunday of every month from 9:00AM -
10:00AM in the Lounge.   Stop by and get your blood pressure checked after the 8 am or before the 10:15 am service on 
January 20, 2019. 

 
 

Upper Room Devotionals – January/February 2019 
Don’t forget to pick up your large or small print books. 
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January Anniversaries 
  

2nd  Ray & Mary Ann Bawel 65 yrs. 

6th  George & Evon Manz 29 yrs. 

9th Richard & Sonia Klem 37 yrs.  

   
 

        

 

January Birthdays          
    

 
1/2 
1/3 

 
Sandra Ferrell 
Brady Hobson 1/16 

 
 

Curt Brinkman 

1/4 Melissa Hafele  1/18 Helen Seeman 

1/4 Rachel Lindauer 1/20 Gavin Aull 

1/5 Connie Schmitt 1/24 Gavin Uebelhor 

1/6 Evon Manz 1/25 Carol Mundy 

1/6 Jennifer Whelen 1/27 Kaine Bressette 
1/7 John Bottorff 1/27 Ronan Bressette 
1/8 Carrie Loveall 1/27 Reagan Fleck 
1/8 Amy Schenetzke 1/28 Kevin Blackgrave 

1/10 Jeriamie Campbell 1/28 Carol Ellis 

1/10 Philip Hafele  1/28 Emily Matheis 

1/13 Jeff Adams 1/28 Hazel Premuda 

1/15 Alene Frank 1/30 Hailey Knebel 

1/15 Lisa Schmidt   

    

 

 

 
News from the Trinity Women’s Guild  
 

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you!  Our Cookie Walk was the best ever.  Our total profit was $ 1,728.25 which 
included cookie sales and donations given to the Walk.  The comment was made by several shoppers that ours 
is the best Cookie Walk around.  So thanks to everyone who made or bought cookies, helped with set-up and 
tear down or worked the day of the sale.  The cookies that were left after church were taken to the police 
station. 
 

During the month of January we will collect BINGO prizes for the nursing home.  Our next meeting will be 
February 6th at 6:30 PM in the chapel.    
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A Word from Trinity Tree House 
 
Members of Trinity UCC have the opportunity to register their children for 2019-2020 classes prior 
to registration being open to the public. 

 
 Children registering for the 2-Day class must be three (3) years old before August 1, 2019.   

Class meets Tuesday & Thursday from 9 – 11:15 am   
 

 Children registering for the 3-Day class must be four (4) years old before August 1, 2019. 
Class meets Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 9 – 11:15am   

 
If you are interested in registering your child, please contact  

Eloise Breidenbaugh (812) 695-4771 for a registration packet. 
 

 Tuition-2 day - $70.00/month         Tuition-3 day - $85.00/month 
1 time registration fee - $35.00   & 1 time snack & supply fee - $35.00 

 
Note:  Those who have children presently attending the 2 day class will have registration packets sent home  
   from school the week of 1-7-18. 
 
Registration to the public will begin Tuesday, January 15, 2019. 

~Eloise Breidenbaugh, Registrar 
 
Note:  During the month of January and early February students will study various colors, with activities focused 
on a specific color on a certain day.  The students and staff of Trinity Tree House wish everyone a blessed 2019. 
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As your Pastor, I want to give God thanks for your thoughts, prayers and support.  You have truly been God’s 
angels in word and action.  Throughout the year, I have been blessed with your tokens of appreciation, along 
with your words of encouragement. I, along with the church, continue to be blessed by your generosity of 
time, talents and financial support.  I am also blessed  to be  working  with a dedicated staff and a Faith 
Family who faithfully serves the Lord.  May God’s spirit of hope, peace, love and joy be among us in the 
coming year. 

Love - Pastor Jane 
 
 

 

 THANK YOU to all who helped make the Christmas Spirit at Trinity so special by sharing your musical 

talents.  
 
 

 To Addie Schnarr and Mya Uebelhor who performed so well in the children's Christmas program. 
 

 To the choir chimers for playing on Christmas Eve...                  Kenley Emmons, Lilly Hulsman, Harry Hulsman, 
Ella Hubster, Maggie Hubster, Laurel Hubster, Jace  & Jack Goodhue,  
Mira Vonderheide 
 

 To Jack Goodhue for playing a beautiful saxophone prelude.  
 To James Goodhue for accompanying the choir on 12/16. 
 To Mira Vonderheide for playing violin on Christmas Eve. 
 To Mary Ann Weisheit for accompanying the choir. 
 To Heather Goodhue for playing for the Dec. 30th service. 

 

 To all my wonderful, dedicated choir members who sing so beautifully all year..... Melissa Blackgrave, Lisa 
Schmidt, Heather Goodhue, Judy Hubster, Sabrina Peters,  
Hailey Knebel, Rhonda Johnson, Fred Robberts,  
David Hubster, Brian Meyer, Brad Atkins, and John Kahle 
 

In January, we will Gather & Sing on the 6th and 20th! 
 

 
Thank You! 
 Dear Church Family - Thank you so much for the gift card!  It means a lot to know my church family is 

supporting me!  I hope to make you proud!  Thank You! God Bless!                                        ~ Sydney Berger 
 

 Dear Church Family - Thank you so much for the generous gift toward my college studies.  This will be going 
towards a class I will be taking in Spain over my spring break to complete my chemistry minor.  I am very 
grateful and blessed to have such a wonderful church family!                                            Thank you, Mira 
Vonderheide 

 

 The Pastor and Staff at Trinity would like to thank the church for remembering us with a special gift of 
appreciation at Christmas time.  Your continued support is a special blessing. 
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Thank you for being God’s angels in my life and ministry. 
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Council Highlights… December 10, 2018 
 

 Confirmed the hiring of Liz Barker as the Children Ministry Leader.  She will start in January leading our bi-
monthly after school program (K.I.C.S. - Kid’s in Christ Service) on Wednesday from January – April. 

 

 Finalize the planning for the Annual Meeting to be held on January 27, 2019.  (See page 5) 
 

 Formed a Technology Team; this team will coordinate the technology for our church. 
 

 Confirmed the 2019 Leadership Roster including Council roles. (enclosed) 
 

 Approved money for Outreach Assistance for 2019 and College Scholarships for seniors will come from the 
Edna Joseph interest monies. 

 

 Transferred to the Maintenance Fund un-used 2018 budget money designated for parsonage, to be used 
in 2019 for painting and other repairs as needed. 

 

 Re-appointed Susan McGovren and John Schnarr as financial volunteers. 
 

 Approved the distribution of the Christmas staff appreciation gifts. 
 

 A search team has been formed to look for a church secretary. 
 
Reminder:  Please turn in your annual reports. If you are member of a team, talk to others to be sure your 
report is turned in before January 3, 2019.  Send the report to Pastor Jane, pastortrinity@psci.net. 
 
To everyone,  

I appreciate your support during my tenure as President of the Church Council. Your love and support was 
definitely     noticed and appreciated.   May God bless you and our church.            

Thank You ~ Mark Blackgrave 
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Circle Drive Project Update – December 2018 
 

On December 10th, a large concrete spreader poured all the concrete in one day!   Now we wait 
21 days for the concrete to cure.  Thus, we hope to be able to park on the circle drive on Sunday, 
January 6, 2019. 
 

                                     
 
While the concrete is curing, no vehicles can be on it.  Thus, the electrician installing the three 
matching light posts will need to wait until 2019.  These new light posts will have a LED light 
source; a future goal might be to replace the existing six lights on 8th Street with a LED light 
source also.    
 
Back in 1997 when we did the major addition to our building, the folks in charge of that project 
hoped someday we would eventually replace the white trim of the breezeway to the brown 
aluminum used in other areas of our building.  Council decided to go ahead and update the trim 
to the breezeway because maintenance needed to be done on the breezeway. Now the east 
side of the building will match other areas of our building.   
 
We do have a few things we know cannot be completed until spring.  To finish the final coat of 
painting on the canopy, the temperature needs to be just right.  Of course the planting of grass 
will also be delayed.   
 
We are thankful for all the 2018 donations and look forward to those gifts promised in 2019.  
The Mae Metzger estate is in the final stages of being closed; we anticipate her gift by the end 
of the year.  To date we have not utilized the line of credit.   

 
Submitted by Mark Blackgrave, Circle Drive Project Leader 
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Poinsettias 

In Loving Memory of:                            Given By:                              ___ 
 
Carl & Evelyn Witte, Fred & Edna Bawel, Alvin & Hilda Ruxer    The Bawel Family 
Jorene Brewer                                     Jerry Brewer 
Our Parents                     Randy & Pamela Catt 
Charles & Nancy Eichmiller                The Family 
Doris & Herschel Heowener               Angie Heowener & Mike Heck 
Carol Newnum – Mom                 Paula Marshall 
Mae Metzger                     Connie Schmitt 
Bob Schroeder                       Mary Ann Schroeder 
Ken Hulsman                     Cortney Seng 
Don & Kent Schmitt                  Denise Schnell & family 
Louanna Vonderheide & Bob Schroeder           Dean & Ellen Vonderheide 
Dave Hubster, Ilene Goodhue              James, Heather, Jack, Jace Goodhue 
 
                                    

In Celebration of:                          Given By:                                                          
 
Our Family               Randy & Pamela Catt   
Our Family & Friends                         Rod & Jan Kalb 
Mark – Happy Birthday!               Paula Marshall 
Our Grand-daughters:  Reagan, Nora & Ruby         John & Susan McGovren 
Phyllis Mundy’s 91st birthday               Carol & Marty Mundy  
My Children – Tracey Gudorf & Jennifer Bruce              Carol Jane Neukam 
Our Family & Friends                         Schmidt/May Family 
My Faith Partner – Emma Emmons             Janis Schnarr 
Our Family                   John & Janis Schnarr 
Our Church Family               Dan & Sarah Sergesketter 
My Family                             Janice Sunderman 
My Family               Linda Troxler 
My Family                   Mary Ann Weisheit 
My Faith Partner – Kenley Emmons             Selena Vonderheide 
Our Family                               Kurt, Selena, Mira, Evan Vonderheide 
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